NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND OF OHIO

MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 5, 2010 BOARD MEETING


The November 5, 2010, board meeting of the National Federation of the Blind of Ohio was called to order by President J.W. Smith at 12:04 p.m. in the Cleveland Room of the Ramada Plaza and Conference Center, Columbus, Ohio. The entire board was in attendance as follows: JW Smith, Eric Duffy, Barb Fohl, Deborah Kendrick, Sherry Ruth, Sheri Albers, Annette Anderson, Debbie Baker, Crystal McClain, Richard Payne, Bruce Peters, Mary Pool, and William Turner.  All officers and board members were wearing NFB insignia, with the exceptions of J.W. Smith, Debbie Baker, Richard Payne, and Crystal McClain, each of whom paid the requisite $1.  Barbara Pierce, Bob Pierce, and many others were also in attendance.


President Smith called upon Abbey Wojno to talk about the logistics of convention registration, meals, and other convention arrangements. He then called upon Beth Sweet of the hotel staff, who addressed hotel amenities specific to our group, such as Braille menus in the restaurant and the guide dog relief area outdoors.  President Smith praised the hotel’s service and improved cuisine.

At this point President Emerita Barbara Pierce introduced our two scholarship winners. Sandy Sommers is a married mother of three teenagers who has returned to school to study physical therapy at Stark State University. Brittany Foor is twenty-one and is attending Lorain County Community College studying social work.

1. Richard Payne moved that the board meeting agenda be accepted as distributed.  Eric Duffy seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

2. Eric Duffy moved that the minutes of the September 18 meeting be approved as distributed.  Debbie Baker seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

3. The treasurer’s report was read.  For the period beginning January 1 and ending September30th, total assets were $60,179.91. Eric Duffy moved that the report be approved.  Annette Anderson seconded the motion. After some discussion of the considerable difficulty with the formatting of the    report, a vote was taken, and the motion carried. President Smith reiterated that we are in a particularly tough time financially but stated with optimism that we will handle the difficulty with aplomb.

4. President Smith introduced Ron Brown, our national representative for the convention. Ron is second vice president of the National Federation of the Blind and president of the NFB of Indiana. He is a certified cane travel instructor and attended the same high school as President Smith 36 years ago.

5. Membership. Richard Payne reminded everyone to come to the membership seminar this first afternoon of the convention.

6. Diabetes Action Network. Wanda Sloan reported that the DAN will meet immediately following the membership seminar. The division still has raffle tickets to sell.

7. Convention.  Mary Pool and Sheri Albers reported that everything is under control for convention arrangements.  Sheri reminded everyone to keep the hotel phone number,  available, and gave her own phone number,  as well, in the event that convention-related difficulties arise. 

8. Eric Duffy reported that the Columbus Room is hosting technology exhibits and the consignment table of items being sold by members. 

9. Nominating Committee. Eric Duffy is chairing the nominating committee.  He reported that all five officers and the two board positions held by Crystal McClain and Bruce Peters will be up for  election this even numbered year.  The meeting will be at 9:30 p.m. November 5 in Board Room II.  Deborah Kendrick reviewed the names of those representing chapters at the nominating committee.  They are as follows: At Large, Tom Anderson; Capital, Eric Duffy; Cincinnati, Paul Dressell; Cleveland, William Turner; Cuyahoga, Annette Anderson; Lake County, Barb Fohl; Lorain County, Sherry Ruth; Miami Valley, Richard Payne; Springfield, Debbie Baker; Stark County, Mary Pool; Greater Summit County, Bruce Peters; Greater Toledo, Eric Burghardt.

10. Blind Driver Challenge. Barbara Pierce reported that the Blind Driver Challenge will take place January 29 in Daytona.  Hotel rates are somewhat high, but anyone who can attend is encouraged to do so. Complete details will appear in the December Braille Monitor.
11. Washington Seminar. The 2011 Washington Seminar will immediately follow the Blind Driver Challenge.  (The former is Jan. 29-30, and the latter Jan. 31-Feb. 3.)  President Smith announced that we will again be sending a lean and mean team to Washington Seminar but will not be able to sponsor anyone to attend the Blind Driver Challenge.

12. Fundraising. Crystal McClain reported that there are several interesting items at the consignment table, the fundraiser selling items of particular use to blind people, from which profits will be shared between members selling the items and NFB of Ohio.  Crystal said that Ruth and Donnie Boggs will be working at the consignment table.

13. President Smith offered the following reminders: door prizes should be given to Paul Dressell; Beth Debus is the new Imagination Fund coordinator; Paul Dressell is the PAC chair; and Annette Anderson is in charge of SUN shares.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Kendrick, Secretary

